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Tambellup Lions Club 

Seniors Christmas Lunch 
Thursday 6 December 

Tambellup Sports Pavilion 
Arrive 11.30, Lunch 12 noon 
RSVP—TA Deli, TA Post Office or  

call AB 0467 255 083 
Donations or offers of help would be 

greatly appreciated. 

Jim and Betty Hull would like to thank Craig Beacham and his helpers for the wonderful 
catering job they did for Jim’s 80th birthday celebrations. 
Thank you also to the Tambellup Bowling Club ladies for providing a wonderful afternoon 
tea and to Gloria Hilder for icing the cake. 
Jim is very grateful to Aileen Prout for looking after his nieces and nephews at the Bed 
& Breakfast, even turning on the electric blankets so they were nice and warm after the 
party. 
Thanks to Trevor and Rebecca for handling the bar. 
Thanks to all the people for attending to make this birthday such a memorable occasion. 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Belated happy 

80th Birthday in  

September for  

Mrs Marj Hair 

Lions Christmas Cakes 

Available to purchase from Tambellup Post Office and G & T Motors. 

Sympathy to Beth Schlueter and families 
on the passing of her dear Mum,       

Norma O”Neill, aged 87yrs 
 

Sympathy to the families of Lou Almasi 
on his recent passing – former manager 

of Tambellup Co-Operative 
 

Sympathy to the family of                  
Tim Williamson on his  

sudden tragic passing – staff member of 
the Broomehill - Tambellup Shire 

 



 Topics November 2018 Page 3 

 

 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 15th November 2018 commencing at 
4.00pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all 
Council meetings.   

 

We were shocked and saddened to learn of the passing of our work  
colleague Tim Williamson as a result of a car crash on Great Southern 
Highway on Saturday 13th October. Tim had been with the Shire works 
team for almost 5 years, and during that time, had earned the respect 

of both the works crew and administration staff.  We extend our  
sympathy to Tim’s family and friends – he will be missed. RIP Tim. 

 

FROM THE OCTOBER COUNCIL MEETING 
Council considered and approved amendments to the 
2018-2019 annual budget to correct an over estimate of 
the surplus carried forward from 2017-2018. 
 
Council endorsed the Draft Strategic Community Plan 
2018-2028 and determined to advertise the document 
for public comment during November 2018. 
 
Council received the Great Southern Sport and             
Recreation Plan prepared by the Department of Local 
Government, Sport and Cultural Industries, and the Great 
Southern Outdoor Recreation Strategy 2018-2021       
prepared by the Great Southern Centre for Outdoor    
Recreational Excellence, and as requested, will advertise 
both documents for public comment during November 
2018.  These documents will be available on the Shire’s 
website, and copies will be available at the Shire          
Administration offices, and Tambellup CRC. 
 
Tenders for the provision of bitumen services for      
Council’s road construction program were considered 
and awarded. 
 
Council considered a proposal to amend the Restricted 
Access Vehicle Network assessment for Crosby and Birt 
Roads to RAV Network 4, and will recommend to Main 
Roads WA that the proposal should be approved with 
conditions.  
 
Council will undertake a consultation process to obtain 
community feedback in relation to the proposed design 
of the area around the Tambellup War Memorial, as part 
of the townscaping project. 
 
Council considered a request from the Department of 
Communities to consider development of government 
officers housing in Tambellup.  Council will investigate 
this proposal further before committing. 

WORKS  
Following the recent review of Council’s Workforce Plan 
and the staff changes that resulted, staff member Joshua 
Ford has been appointed to the new position of        
Technical Services Officer.  Josh will be assisting the   
Manager of Works across a range of areas relating to the 
works area, including road and asset management and 
work planning, traffic management planning, traffic 
counters, Occupational Safety and Health and standpipe 
maintenance.  He will also be providing back up           
operations on various machines as required. 
The construction crew has been working on Pallinup 
South Rd where clearing works in preparation for the 
widening and sealing of a 3.5km section are underway.  
Drainage works are also underway in this area as part of 
the project, and contractors have advised that there may 
be occasions over the next few weeks where the road 
will be closed to all traffic.  Detours will be in place, via 
Anderson and Tallents Rd for light vehicles and via     
Beejenup Rd for heavy vehicles. We will endeavour to 
provide as much notice of these closures as possible 
through the Shire’s SMS service.  We appreciate your 
patience in this regard. 
Roadside vegetation pruning continues on various roads 
around the Shire.  At the time of writing, the machine 
was working on West Peringillup Rd.  With a full crew 
back on deck, the maintenance graders have been    
grading and gravel patching on Eureka Rd, West          
Peringillup Rd, Peringillup East Rd, Jam Creek Rd, Green 
Rd, Collins Rd, Crosby Rd, Watergarrup Rd, Sprigg      
Simpson Rd, Hankinson Rd and Dartnall Rd during late 
September and October.  Bitumen patching has been 
completed on various roads including Tieline Rd and    
Pallinup Rd. 
Our ovals have benefitted from the recent rain, and are 
in good condition.  Dam levels are looking good as we 
move into the warmer months, and we will shortly    
commence using treated water to reticulate the oval and 
gardens in Tambellup. 
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COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council 
Committee meeting are available at the Shire               
Administration Offices and Tambellup Community       
Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are 
available in alternative formats, on request, for people 
with disability. 
 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by 
browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the 
“Our Shire” tab. 
 

Kay O’Neill 
ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback 
from its   residents and customers.  If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a 
number of ways you can do this: 
• Attend in person at either of our administration 

offices -  Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm      
Monday to Friday,  Broomehill office Tuesday to 
Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 

SENIORS MOBILITY AND FITNESS CLASSES  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Broomehill and Tambellup Seniors – are you interested 
in participating in FREE exercise classes?  These are held 
at the Tambellup Pavilion on alternate Wednesdays – 7th 
and 21st November, and 5th and 19th December from 
11.00-12.00 noon.  These sessions are delivered by a 
qualified        personal trainer, and have been organised 
in conjunction with the Shire of Cranbrook.  All seniors in 
Broomehill and Tambellup are invited to participate - 
please contact Pam at the Shire for more information. 

EMERGENCY WA 
Emergency WA (www.emergency.wa.gov.au) is the 
State's official website for community warnings and    
other emergency management information for bushfires, 
storms, cyclones, floods and other emergency situations. 
The site provides real time updates on emergency    
warnings and incidents across the state, as well as       
information on preparing and recovering from and  
emergency situation.  One to bookmark! 

EMERGENCY+ 
And while we are on the emergency theme – a very   
useful app for your mobile device that may save a life!  
The Emergency+ app provides instant call buttons to 000, 
police 131 444 and SES, as well as a map showing your 
location and GPS coordinates to direct emergency       
service responders to your location. 

STRATEGIC COMMUNITY PLAN – HAVE YOUR SAY! 

The Shire conducted a community consultation process earlier this year to inform the development of the Strategic 
Community Plan, Council’s highest level document which drives the activities of the Shire over the next ten year       
period.  Consultation methods included workshops in Broomehill and Tambellup, a postcard survey located at         
businesses in both communities, and a survey that was mailed out to all households and was also available through the 
Shire’s website. 
 

Council considered all the feedback and ideas received through these processes, and from that, the Draft Strategic 
Community Plan 2018-2028 was developed. 
 

We now invite the community to have their say on the draft document – have we accurately captured the themes 
that came through in the consultation process? Is the Shire heading in the right direction? The draft document is   
available on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au, and will be mailed or emailed to those people who requested 
further information through the consultation process. If you would like to receive a copy, please contact Lesley at the 
Shire on 98253555. 
 

Comments should be directed to the Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-48 Norrish St,            
Tambellup 6320, or emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au , and should be received by 4.00pm on Friday 30 November 
2018. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.emergency.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are reminded the PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1 NOVEMBER 2018.  No burning is          
permitted from this date until 14 FEBRUARY 2019. 
 
Brigade Contacts: 
Broomehill East    Luke Simpson  0427 251257 
Broomehill West  Ben Hewson  0417 969975 

Broomehill Central  Neil Tears  0417 939684 
 

Community Emergency Services Manager  Cindy Pearce    0471 071567 
 

Brigade Boundaries: 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  
As we head towards harvest and summer, a reminder 
about how you can keep track of Harvest and Vehicle 
Movement Bans in the Shire: 

• Harvest Ban Hotline – phone 98251042.  This   service 
is maintained by the Shire and fire control officers 
24/7, and provides the most reliable and up to date 
source of information. 

• Text messaging - Council offers a service to residents 
whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans 
and road closures by SMS.  If you are currently       
registered for this service, it would be appreciated if 
you could   contact Marni or Pam at the Shire on 
98253555 to ensure your details are correct.          
Similarly, if you would like to register, or no longer 
wish to receive these notifications, please contact the 
Shire. 

Tambellup East  Andrew Leonhardt 0437 208427 
Tambellup West  Derek Sadler  0439 521127 

Tambellup VFES (Town) Laurie Hull  0428 251177 

• Radio broadcasts – ABC radio, as the emergency broadcaster, provides updates of harvest and vehicle movement 
bans at scheduled times through the day.  While every effort is made to ensure this information is available by 
broadcast times, changing weather conditions mean this is not always possible.  Please do not rely on ABC or other 
radio stations as a single source of information. 

• Contact your Brigade Fire Control Officer – contact details are noted above. 

• And if all else fails – make a judgement call and stop work if you think conditions have deteriorated! 

 

FEEDBACK INVITED! 
The Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries and Great Southern  
Centre for Outdoor Recreational Excellence seeks public feedback on two important regional 
strategies: 

 
Great Southern Sport and Recreation Plan 

Great Southern Outdoor Recreation Strategy 2018-2021 
 
The Plans are inclusive of all Great Southern communities and your feedback is welcome.  
The documents are available on the Shire’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au, and hard copies 
are available at the Shire Administration offices and Tambellup CRC. 
 
The public comment period extends until 30th November, and feedback should be directed 
to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup (attention Pam) by email to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au or 
mailed to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320. 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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An Invitation from the Committee and Staff of the TAMBELLUP CRC 
 

The AGM of the  

Tambellup Community Resource Centre  

has been rescheduled to take place on                            
Thursday 22nd November 2018 at 7:00pm 

at the CRC building, Norrish Street, Tambellup. 

• WHY SHOULD YOU COME – Tambellup/ Broomehill community people that currently 
use the CRC say that the CRC should continue. Well, come and show us by attending the 
AGM. Have your say. What makes you use the CRC? What would you like to gain from 
the CRC? What would you like the CRC to offer? Ask your children what they want from 
the CRC. 

Come and hear what our achievements and battles have been in the last 12 months. Come 
and find out what your membership does and what it is used for. Are you really a “member” 
or on the sidelines? 

 Come and discuss where our CRC will be heading for 2019 and beyond. Do you know about 
the latest funding plan? Are we meeting community needs or does our mission have to 
change? Is it worth keeping our CRC alive? Should we be something else? 

Help elect or be apart of a vibrant community committee to support and work with our staff. 

• SO WHY SHOULD YOU CARE -   because we need enthusiastic community members who 
are willing to be part of our CRC committee and to fill positions that make the             
committee function. A community is only as strong as its people. 

 The current model of running our CRC is not working and is not viable. For example,          
programmes being planned are not being attended at all or in very small numbers. Are we 
providing what the community needs? Come and tell us.  

 Without a strong and supportive committee, we cannot employ or engage new staff that we 
are going to need in 2019. We will not be able to use our funding wisely and in a manner that 
is community driven and ……………. 

Heaven forbid, the Tambellup CRC could disappear. That is why you should care. 

If any community member is genuinely interested in our CRC committee job descriptions, 
please contact Tambellup Community Resource Centre Ph: 0898251177   Fax: 0898251187 

E:  manager@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Come & share some wine & cheese or tea & coffee  with other                                                                  

like-minded community people that care about the future of the  CRC Tambellup 

We need your support!          Please attend! 

mailto:manager@tambellupcrc.net.au
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Job Vacancy: 

CRC Co-Ordinator 
 

 

A vacancy exists for a Co-Ordinator at the 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre 

reporting to the CRC Management Committee 

Position: CRC Co-Ordinator - 24 hours per week commencing March 2019 

We are looking for a friendly, motivated person with an interest in the local community to manage the 
day to day operations of the Tambellup CRC 

CRCs are contracted by the Department of Primary Industries & Regional Development (DPIRD) to provide 
access to government and community services and information, and undertake community, business and 
economic development activities. 

 Essential Core Skills: 

• Previous experience in a customer service position. 

• Excellent presentation, communication and relationship building skills with customers and staff. 

• Proven computer ability in the use of Microsoft Office software, including Publisher, & some rec-
ognised Financial accounting software.  

• Leadership/Management skills & the ability to work independently, but also within a team envi-
ronment.  

• Well developed organisational skills. . 

 Desirable Skills: 

• An understanding of funding procedures including tenders and grant applications. 

• Previous knowledge and experience with business plans, budgeting, annual reports & policy for-
mulation. 

• Previous experience with Reckon or similar accounting software. 

• Experience in solving basic computing and internet issues. 

• A working knowledge of the Community of Tambellup and the Community Resource Centre Net-
work. 

To be considered for this position, applicants must address the above selection criteria, detail rele-
vant experience and qualifications and provide at least two referee contact details. 
 

An information package, including position description and further information is available by contacting the 
Tambellup CRC.         E:  tambellup@crc.net.au           Ph:  98251177 

All applications are to be received via email or in an envelope marked “Private and Confidential” and 
addressed to: 

The Chairperson, 

Tambellup CRC Management Committee, 

34 Norrish St, 

Tambellup WA 6320 

Email: tambellcrc@gmail.com 

Applications must be received by close of business Wednesday, February 13th  2019 

mailto:tambellup@crc.net.au
mailto:tambellcrc@
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Job Vacancy:                                                             

Tambellup CRC Library/Customer  

Service Officer 

Position: CRC Library/Customer Service Officer  - 24 hours per week commencing December 2018 
 

To provide library and information services to the patrons of the Tambellup Community Resource  Centre 

(TA CRC), pro-actively assisting them to obtain resources that will fulfil their requirements. 

Provide the community of Tambellup with access to professional, confidential and efficient services that 

are available through the use of the TA CRC & Tambellup Public Library. 

Promote the services of the TA CRC & Tambellup Public Library. 

To work within the TA CRC team in the provision of an integrated approach to community service                       

delivery within Tambellup. 

 

 Essential Core Skills: 
 

• Previous experience in a customer service position.  

• Excellent communication and relationship building skills. 

• Proven computer ability in use of Microsoft Office software, including Publisher. 

• Ability to produce desktop publishing documents to produce promotion and marketing                                        

material in relation to Library services and/or TA CRC services. 

• Ability to work independently and also as part of a team environment providing support to 

other staff. 

 
 Desirable Skills: 

 

• Working knowledge of library procedures, services and activities.  

• Working knowledge of the operation and troubleshooting of PC’s, printers and other equipment.  

• A working knowledge of the Community of Tambellup and the Community Resource Centre net-
work. 

To be considered, applicants must address the above selection criteria, detail relevant experience and                          

qualifications and provide at least two referee contact details.                                                                                  

Mature aged persons are encouraged to apply. 

An information package, including position description and further details  is available by contacting the            

Tambellup CRC       E: tambellup@crc.net.au         Ph: 98251177 

All applications are to be received via email or in an envelope marked “Private and Confidential”                                            

and addressed to: 

The Chairperson, 

Tambellup CRC Management Committee,                                                                                                                   

34 Norrish St,                                                                                                                                                     

Tambellup WA 6320 

Email: tambellcrc@gmail.com 

   

Applications must be received by close of business Friday 16th November 2018 

A vacancy exists for a Library/CRC Customer Service Officer 

at the Tambellup Community Resource Centre  

mailto:tambellcrc@gmail.com
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Ella with 10 days worth of household rubbish 

LOW WASTE LIVING WORKSHOP 
was presented by Environmental Scientist Ella Maesepp from Katanning. 

 

Ella Conducted a low waste living  workshop at the CRC  showing the impact that production 

and disposal of consumer goods  has on the environment  and                                                            

how we can live more sustainably. 

The CRC would like to thank all who attended. 

Ella and her family swapped plastic disposable products 

for biodegradable wood and bamboo alternatives 

CRC Opening Hours during Christmas & 
New Year break 

The CRC will close at 1pm on Friday 21st December 2018 
and reopen at 10am on Wednesday 2nd January 2019 

 

CRC Opening Hours from the 2nd January 
2019 will be  

Tuesday - Friday 

10am - 4.30pm 
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Aromatherapy and Essential Oils  

Workshop 

Come and join in for an informative workshop on aromatherapy. 

David will show the benefits of oils and how they can assist your body,  
mind and soul. 

This workshop will be held at the Tambellup CRC 

TUESDAY 13th November 2018 

From 2pm onwards  
 

Please RSVP on 98251 177 by Friday 9th November 

What is aromatherapy?  

 It is the use of essential oils and natural aromatic botanicals for                  

psychological  and physical well-being. 

Being a Better Boss (IR): 

Legal Obligations for 

Farmers 

 

Thank you to all that attended the Being a Better Boss interactive workshop 

held at the Tambellup CRC.  Ron held a very informative day and feedback 

was so positive. 
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MY DAUGHTER Anna is in jail. She belongs there. She murdered an innocent person. 

 

We will never come to terms with the horrific fact she took a man’s life. But my family and I have 

watched with  amazement as something has happened which we’d lost hope for. Inside the Dame 

Phyllis Frost Centre, Victoria’s  maximum security prison for women, Anna has turned her life around. 

In jail she is finally getting the help we’ve begged for, for so many years. It’s just a tragedy it took a 

man’s death to get her that help. She should have been helped many, many years before it got to this 

point. 

Award-winning writer Mary K. Pershall details her heart-rending experience of raising a beloved child 

Abdul is dignified, defiant even, but his poise is beginning to wear thin in this place. He needs 

surgery for a chronic shoulder injury sustained when he was hit by a car in Kabul. Like the others 

in detention with him, he faces an uncertain fate, and years in limbo. Most of the  people in the 

centre have already had their spirits broken.' When psychiatrist and mother of three Emma  

Adams travels to Darwin as an observer of conditions for mothers and babies in the immigration 

detention centres there, she expects the trip to be confronting. What she doesn't expect is to 

return to Canberra consumed by the idea that she must help a sixteen-year-old unaccompanied 

Hazara boy from Afghanistan - Abdul.  

BOOK REVIEWS 

New Tambellup Library Book Exchange 
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Tambellup Golf Club 
Notice of Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the  
Tambellup Golf Club will be held on 

Tuesday 19th February 2019 at 7.00pm 

All members are encouraged to attend. All  

committee positions have nominations for the 2019 

season, so please don’t think you will be pressured 

into taking on a role. The new constitution needs to 

be presented and passed, and a quorum of at least 

12 members is needed. 

Enquiries – Paul Cunningham 0427 251 330 

BROOMEHILL GOLF 

CLUB 

To all interested parties  

Golf AGM to be  held at 

7pm 

On 6th of November  

Location Broomehill 

Complex 
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Fish & Chips 

Friday 16 Nov 

 

Tambellup Sports  

Pavilion 

 

From 6pm 
 

Old Railway Building, Norrish Street, Tambellup 

P:9825 1542, E: coralgreen@bigpond.com 

 

CLOSING DOWN SALE!! 

Commencing Tuesday 6th  

November 2018 
 

Beads and Sequins all 50c 

Tapestry Wool 75c 

Zippers 50c 

Everything else storewide 40% off 
 

Including fabric, cross stitch patterns and kits,       

embroidery, tapestry, long stitch, patchwork 

supplies, pins, needles, scissors, threads     

including (DMC & Anchor) and haberdashery 

supplies. 

 

For Sale 

 
FOWLERS VACOLA 
BOTTLING OUTFIT 

45 BOTTLES 
PHONE 98241286 

We need an empty house so the renovators can 

move in and get to work… so we are having a  

***Garage Sale or Prior Sale!!*** 

15 Taylor St, Tambellup 

17 & 18 November 

0417 773 477 

Reasonable prices, all negotiable. 

Some items are— 

3 piece Lounge Suite 

TV Cabinet with matching cupboard 

Large Coffee Table 

Shelf Unit 

King Bed, Mattress and Bedding 

Double Electric Bed 

Kitchen Table and 4 chairs 

Fridge 

Upright Freezer 

EVERYTHING MUST GO 

Lots of miscellaneous items—pictures, kitchen items, large 

rugs, hall rugs 

 

Tambellup VFES invites all 

residents to a 

FREE COMMUNITY 

BBQ BREAKFAST 
Sunday 2 December 2018 7.30 – 10.00am 

At the Tambellup Fire Shed, off Taylor St 

to celebrate the upgrade of our facility and 

promote the 2018 Roadwise Road Ribbon 

for Road Safety campaign 
 

No RSVP required – just turn up! 

For more information please contact             

Pam Hull 98251176 
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Topics Submissions 
All submissions for Topics are due by 25th of the month. 

Email—tbtopics@gmail.com  
Or drop off your information to the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

BROOMEHILL CENTRAL FIRE BRIGADE 

SEEKING VOLUNTEER MEMBERS 

CONTACT NEIL TEARS—0417 939 684 

Broomehill Golf Club 
Ladies casual ‘have a hit’  

Monday mornings 

10am 

Contact Trena Dennis or  

join BH Ladies Golf  Facebook  

group 

Tambellup Corporate Bowls 

Starting late Jan 2019 

Start gathering your team now 

Mystery Item......? 
 

The Broomehill Historical Society found these in 
the BHS museum when packing up, and  

although labelled as handmade by R Heron, 
who was a wheelwright, it did not describe the 

purpose.  
 

Do you know what they are for? 

 

Thank you to everyone who  
supported the local Tambellup 

cake decorators with their 
Bloom Festival activity of  

Fantasy Flowers. 
Winners of the daily door prize 

and the iced Christmas Cake  
raffle and of the Lions Club wood 

raffle were all very  
happy.  

This all helped raise a  
considerable sum to forward to 
Crawford House through the 

Cancer Council. 
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Tambellup Lions Club 

BATTERY DRIVE 

Batteries can be left at G&T Motors or contact AB 0467 255 083 or 
Dippy 0428 253 017 for collection 

The proceeds will go to many good   
causes.  We have recently made a      

considerable donation to the drought 
fund in the Eastern States. 

 

Tambellup Movie Night  
The Tambellup Volunteer Fire & Emergency Service Unit hosted a movie under the stars on Friday 
19

th
 October, at the Tambellup Community Pavilion.  The event formed part of the Bloom Festival, 

and set out to raise funds for our local St John Ambulance Sub Centre. We were fortunate to jag a 
fine, still (cold) evening between two blustery days, and were able to set up on the Oval as 
planned.  Around 100 hardy souls braved the cold and turned out for the screening.  Master        
Projectionist Geoff Hams provided the pre-movie entertainment, showing a selection of old 16mm 
reel to reel movies, including a couple of cartoons, some informative fire safety movies, and an    
advertisement for Torana cars.  We’re sure the youngsters in the crowd were somewhat bewildered 
– not a lot of colour in these movies! But interesting none the less.  The main screening was         
enjoyed by all, and we are certain there is opportunity for this event to be repeated – maybe early in 
the New Year when the weather is kinder.  About $450 was raised for St John, and we thank       
everyone for coming out and supporting the cause. 
  
Thanks are due to the following: 
Shire of Gnowangerup for the loan of their outdoor cinema 
Tambellup CRC for the loan of the popcorn machine and projector 
Tambellup Primary School for the loan of speakers (our weather contingency plan – take it inside!) 
Tambellup Community Pavilion Association for the venue and opening the bar 
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup for fogging at the oval and technical assistance in setting up 
Tambellup VFES members – for everything they contributed on the night – you are legends! 

TROY NORRIS GOLF DAY  
The 2018 Troy Norris Golf Day was held on Saturday 6th October. 

Thank you to the Tambellup Golf Club for the use of the course and clubhouse. 

Players came from Katanning, Gnowangerup, Narrogin, Perth, Mandurah and Tambellup. 

There was a smaller field of players this year, but all seemed to have fun, which is the aim of 

the day. Thanks to everyone that came and supported this annual event, which has been a 

fundraiser for our local St John Ambulance Sub Centre. 

Thank you to those that sponsored the day, we greatly appreciate it. 

The winners of the 18 hole competition were: Kim Oliver, Kate Oliver and Ray Williams. 

The 9 hole  winners were:  Erryn Beacham, Amy Schlueter and Jane Cunningham. 



Topics November 2018 Page 20 

 

 

 

COFFEE WITH A COP, TAMBELLUP POST OFFICE, Monday 12th November 2018, 10am onwards 
 

COFFEE WITH A COP, HENRY JONES BROOMEHILL, Monday 26th November 2018, 10am onwards 
 
 

Sergeant 12218 Allan MALLARD                            Constable First Class 15895 Steven BALL 
 

Not everyone in the Shire of Broomehill and Tambellup has had the pleasure of meeting us so please come along to the one of the 
coffee with a cop dates which will run every month (jobs permitting). 
 

This will be an opportunity to let us know what is bothering you and what we can do to help or if you just want a chat about    
nothing in particular. 
 

A little about us: 
Sgt 12218 MALLARD: 
I have been attached to the Tambellup Police Station since September 2017, previously worked in Lancelin, Merredin, Halls Creek, 
Geraldton, South Hedland, Roebourne, Perth Rail Unit and Police Aboriginal Affairs department in Perth. I have been employed 
with W.A Police for 17 years, and relocated to Tambellup after being promoted to Sergeant as the Officer in Charge. My Wife and I 
enjoy the area and have family ties to the Great Southern Region.  
 

1/C 15895 BALL: 
I have been attached to the Tambellup Police Station since the end of April 2018 previously working out of Midland Police Station. 
I first joint the police in October 2010 in England where I originated from. I worked for Thames Valley Police, where I met my now 
wife Leanda who was also a police officer. In 2015 we made the decision to move our life to Australia when the WA Police Force 
conducted a recruitment drive. Having no friends or family in Australia it was a big decision, but one that has been an incredible 
adventure so far, we were lucky enough to fall pregnant and have our little boy here (Archie). No doubt some of you will see me 
with my family when I’m off duty (I’m just a normal person) please say “hi” and introduce yourself. 
 

Tambellup Police to date: 
Although there is only two of us and we have a vast area to cover stretching from the Albany Highway in the East to the borders of 

Gnowangerup in the West, from the borders of Katanning in the North to the borders of Cranbrook in the South. If this isn’t 

enough we have been as far afield as Mount Barker and Lake Grace assisting our colleagues when required. We may not always be 

at the station but if you call and we are not here it will divert to the station mobile and if we are lucky enough to be off duty it will 

divert to Albany who can always recall us if required. 

In recent months we have had numerous burglaries, assaults, stealings, vehicle crashes, family violence and alcohol related       

disorder. I’m pleased to say that we have had a successful outcome to the vast majority of these, but as always there will be one 

or two incidents that we cannot solve, not through a lack of trying but just the evidence doesn’t support a positive outcome. 

TAMBELLUP POLICE 

The latest Used Car Safety Ratings Buyers Guide has been released, helping buyers to identify the safest, affordable second-hand 

car for them. 

Launched last month, the 2018/19 Used Car Safety Ratings Buyer’s Guide provides buyers with safety ratings on second-hand 

vehicles to help them choose a vehicle with the best driver protection and greatest number of safety features.  

 Some vehicles can significantly reduce your chance of being seriously injured in a crash, and can even help avoid a crash  

altogether. Safety features can also offer good protection to other road users, such as people walking and cycling if the vehicle 

was to collide with them. 

 The safety ratings provided in the new Guide are based on the latest data from real world crashes and are evidence by rigorous 

research. 

To find out more, visit the How Safe is Your Car website; www.howsafeisyourcar.com.au/ and to 
download the Guide, visit; https://www.rsc.wa.gov.au/RSC/media/Documents/2018-UCSR-
brochure.pdf. 

Used Car Safety Rating Brochure Now Available 
 

http://www.howsafeisyourcar.com.au/
https://www.rsc.wa.gov.au/RSC/media/Documents/2018-UCSR-brochure.pdf
https://www.rsc.wa.gov.au/RSC/media/Documents/2018-UCSR-brochure.pdf
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Troy Norris 

Golf Day 
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The CRC & Amity Health, along with Sportsfun  
Inflatables, ran a children's inflatable sports activ-
ity day at the Tambellup Hall during the October 

school holidays. It was very well attended and the 
children had a fabulous time.  Mike was very             

motivating and engaging 

A very big thankyou to Jackie and John  for all 
their help. 
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Freemasonry is it for you? 

Freemasonry is: 

• One of the worlds oldest and largest organisations. 

• An organisational men who adopt the fundamental principles of integrity, goodwill and charity 

as the foundations for an individuals life and character. 

• A non-profit organisation that is heavily involved in supporting charity and community service. 

• Comprised of men of character and substance with high ideals and worthwhile values who 

make a difference in the community. 

 

.History: 

The true origins of Freemasonry have been lost in time, but it is understood to have developed from 

the stonemasons who designed and constructed Europe’s castles and cathedrals. Freemasonry has 

been practiced in Australia since the early 19th century and it is thought that the first Freemason to 

set foot on Australian soil was Sir Joseph Banks, the botanist on Cook’s voyages of discovery. 

 

Freemasons: 

• Share a concern and respect for human values, moral standards, the laws of society and the 

rights of individuals. 

• Are deeply involved in helping other people through charity work and community service. 

• Attend Lodge meetings regularly and participate in Masonic activities. 

 

Freemasonry: 

• Is an organisation that embraces confidentiality BUT is not a secret society. 

• Consists of members who are men of faith but is not a religion or substitute for religion. 

• Seeks to emphasise universal harmony and does not permit discussion of religion or politics. 

• Supports those in need but is not a befefit society. 

 

How to Join: 

• Talk to a Freemason you know 

• Contact the local membership officer; Ted on 0400 238 854 tednruth@bigpond.com 

        Norm on 9844 4680 

        Duncan on 0427 441 828 duncan1210@westnet.com.au 

• All you have to do is ask! 

• Local Lodges meet in Gnowangerup and Tambellup as well as Albany and Denmark. 

• Unattached masons are particularly invited to renew their association with the craft. 
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#GIRLGUIDESGOPLACES 

Tambellup members of the Katanning Carnaby’ Girl Guides unit have been out and about recently  

participating in lots of interesting activities. 

Outdoor Muster 
On Sunday the 16th of September Lexi and D’Arcy travelled to Perth to take part in 

the Outdoor Muster with over 200 Girl Guides from around the state. Throughout 

the day they worked in a patrol group to complete tasks to do with the outdoors 

and camping. There were lots of fun games and activities starting with creating a 

patrol flag and then morning and afternoon sessions that included a Tent Peg  

Relay, Shower Dash, Blind Trail, Cargo Net Climb, Bedroll Toss and Knotting  

Spaghetti. D’Arcy’s favourite part of the day was the blinded trail as she stepped in 

some slime and it felt weird. She also enjoyed the obstacle course as she got to 

climb on the frame and other equipment. Lexi enjoyed making bug hotels out of 

repurposed paper rolls. She loved doing the obstacle course that included walking 

on tyres and climbing a large wall. She also learnt how to use a compass and  

created a craft using string and nails to show the directions. We’re so proud that two of our younger Guides 

took on this challenge and participated in this State event. 

Girls Takeover Parliament 

On Thursday the 11th of October Brianna took part in ‘Girls Take Over 
Parliament’ (GTOP). Thursday the 11th was International Day of the Girl 
Child. 19 Girl Guides were given the opportunity to take part in a unique 
program that aims to give young wom-
en a voice and encourage them to pur-
sue leadership roles. It gives young 
women the opportunity to step into 

the shoes of a Western Australian parliamentarian and experience what it 
is like to be a politician for a day. Brianna was teamed up with Hon. Diane 
Evers, MLC for the South West. Leading up to the takeover day the girls 
took part in two full days of training to learn about Parliament, and  
expectations for how the day would progress. Brianna was one of the 
youngest participants and said she found the day very interesting and  
informative and that she would have more confidence now to consider a 
role in politics in the future. 
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Sydney Jamboree 
Brianna and Carolyn had an opportunity to attend a Girl 

Guide Jamboree during the school holidays, held in Sydney 

along with 1500 girls from around Australia and overseas. 

During the week there were lots of different activities for the 

girls to participate in including a city explore day, world  

explore, an outdoor adventure, and lots of fun on site activi-

ties. The girls all camped in Bell tents with a patrol group of 5. One of the best things about Jamboree is 

getting to meet girls from far and wide and make some truly strong friendships that often last well into the 

future. Some of the onsite activities that the girls participated in included science and technology games and 

tasks, gadget making, outdoor games, indoor games from many different countries and dances from around 

the world. 

Each girl who attended the Jamboree had the opportunity to choose an outdoor  

adventure day. Brianna chose to do ‘High Ropes and Hippos’ which involved a high ropes 

course at Taronga zoo and an afternoon exploring the zoo and meeting animals. 

A highlight of the week was the opportunity to explore the city of Sydney. Girls were 

placed into groups of 5 with one leader to accompany them. The girls had total control of 

what they wanted to see and where they wanted to go, the leader was just with them for 

safety and assistance when needed. The movement of 1500 girls and leaders into the city 

from our campsite at Sydney Olympic Park was truly impressive. Buses moved the girls to the nearest train 

station, then everyone set off for the city on several trains. We’re not sure that the public knew 

what had hit them. Girls were identified by the Jamboree shirts they were wearing and brightly 

coloured hats. The groups all set off in different directions depending on their choices. The 

Opera House was obviously a popular destination as was Sydney Harbour Bridge, Luna Park and 

Darling Harbour. Girls were also able to visit the Botanic Gardens, museums, travel on ferries, 

the list of possibilities were endless. There was much excitement as groups passed each other on the street, 

we might not have known each other but it really felt like a huge family travelling around and meeting up 

every now and then. The looks on many leaders faces (especially around lunch time) was familiar – “I need 

coffee! And a rest!”  On the trains on the way home many leaders and girls were comparing the numbers of 

steps they had taken throughout the day and the distance walked, and all were above the 10 km mark, some 

reaching 15km or more. There were some very tired girls and leaders at the end of the day. 

The week’s activities ended with 100mls of rain falling in two days which made for a damp (understatement) 

end to an awesome week. The girls’ stayed positive and carried on with enthusiasm, despite wet sleeping 

bags, wet tents and mud, mud, glorious mud! 

If you would like any information about Girl Guides please contact Carolyn Cunningham. 

(paulncarolyn@bigpond.com) 
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    DID YOU  KNOW...                                           

       

        Your child learns speech, language and social skills  
      from interacting with real people - 
                         Not from an app or a T.V. show! 
 

   Learning Language 
 
  Research shows us that 
• A child’s vocabulary is directly linked to their achievement  at school. 
• The size of a child’s vocabulary predicts his or her ability to learn to read. 
• The more words a child knows, the more information they have access to. 
• Having a large vocabulary helps children think and learn about the world. 
 
 As Parents and Caregivers we can help build our little one’s  vocabulary by talking to 
them, labelling items correctly and explaining any unfamiliar words when reading to 
them. 
 
 Talk about and use the language of colour        number  shape            size 
                                                        feel     smell             taste             sound 
  Name animals, insects, household objects and furniture, body parts,  items of 
clothing, vehicles and food.                            
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Tambellup Bowling Club news 

The season has started with our opening day on Saturday 13th October. We had invited 
Gnowangerup bowling club to join us for the day, with a great turn out from both clubs. Our 
singles winners from last season, Trixie Hampton & Norman Herbert rolled the first bowl to 
start the season off.  
On Sunday 14th October we travelled down to Cranbrook for the annual Clive Thorn shield with 
Tambellup scraping in by 5 shots up. It was a bit wet but an enjoyable day of friendly  
competition. 
Our first pennant match for the season was on 20th October, the men played here in Tambellup 
against Jerramungup winning 78 – 64. 
The Ladies travelled out to Jerramungup and went down by one shot 19 – 18 

November fixtures 
3rd Both Men’s & Ladies are in Tambellup 
Men’s v’s  Borden @1pm         
Ladies v’s Gnowangerup @ 9am 
 
10th in Tambellup 
Men’s v’s Ongerup @1pm        
Ladies v’s Jerramungup @9am 
 
13th  
Tambellup TRT/GSR men’s fours  
 
17th in Tambellup 

Men’s v’s Broomehill @1pm   
Ladies Bye  
 
24th in Tambellup 
Men’s v’s Gnowangerup White @1pm     
Ladies @ ILRR Pairs in Mt Barker (24th/25th)  
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TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 
Results for August & September 2018 

Final results for the year. Enjoy the break TA golfers, we’ll see you again in season 2019. 

Any enquiries to Paul Cunningham 0427 251 330 or Email the club – tagcsecretary@gmail.com 

4th August – Tambellup Rural Traders Day - Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winner – P Cunningham 33pts (c/b) 

Runner Up – K Schlueter 33 pts 

  

11th August – Club Day – Par 

18 Holes 

Winner – L Flowers +4 

Runner Up – N Lockyer +2 

9 Holes 

Winner – K Sheridan -2 

Runner Up – P Hull -3 

  

18th August – AFGRI Day – 3rd Qualifying Rnd - Stroke 

18 Holes 

Winner – S Woods 74-68 

Runner Up – P Cunningham 84-69 

9 Holes 

Winner – P Hull 63-41 

Runners Up – C Cunningham 57-42 

  

25th August – Club Day – Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winner – M Diprose 36 Pts 

Runner Up – K Schlueter 33 pts 

9 Holes 

Winner – C Cunningham 22pts 

Runner Up – P Hull 12pts 

  

1st & 8th September – Russell Shield 
 Combined Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winners – S Woods, J Harmer 141pts 

Runners Up – R Williams, K Murray – 140pts 

  

15th September – Gloria Hilder Day – Yankee Mixed 4s 

18 Holes 

Winners – N Sheridan, D Seaman 66 

Runners Up – K Schlueter, W Bradshaw 67 

  

22nd September – West Coast Seafood Day 
 Russian Stableford 

18 Holes 

Winners – P Cunningham, C Cunningham 74 pts 

Runners Up – A Jones, M Diprose 71pts 

  

  

Championship Best 3 of 4 rounds 

Final Results 

  

Men 

Winner – S Woods 218 

Runner Up – N Lockyer 227 

Women 

Winner – K Murray 259 

Runner Up – K Sheridan 290 

  

Men’s Eclectic 

Winner – S Woods 53.15 

Women’s Eclectic 

Winner – L Flowers 61.05 

9 Holes Eclectic 

Winner – P Hull 74.6 

  

Cunningham Trophy 

Winner – R Williams 17pts 

Runner Up – P Cunningham 13pts 

Russell Shield Winners—Shane Woods & Jackie Harmer with 

Men’s Captain, Nic Lockyer 

Russell Shield Runners Up—Ray Williams & Karan Murray  

mailto:tagcsecretary@gmail.com
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TOPICS ADVERTISING RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 
   Black & White  Colour  
Full Page (A4) $75    $150  
1/2 Page  $40    $80 
1/4 Page  $20    $40 
Business card size $12 
Local only Business card size is FREE—However donations are 

greatly appreciated. 
 
Topics is proudly produced by your local Community Resource 

Centre. 
**Free ads and community news submissions may be reduced 

in size. 

    Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  
Tambellup Shire Office. 

   Red Hatters  ......... 

we meet every first Tuesday of the 
month, just for friendship, fun and      
fellowship.  If anyone is interested 
(of the more mature years!) please 
contact Helen Bignell 98 241270 
for any info.   

 

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of 
each month usually  

commencing at 1.30p.m.  All 
welcome.   

On the third Tuesday of the 
month the Garden Club holds 
Floral Art Workshops - just the 

very basic and fun  
arrangements are created.  

$15 
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**ATTENTION  
LOCAL  

BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business  

advert in Topics? 
 

Let us know any changes—tbtopics@gmail.com 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church 
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 
 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 
 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 

or Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 
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FREE COUNSELLING SERVICE IN 
YOUR AREA 

OUR SERVICE IS CONFIDENTIAL, MOBILE 
AND FREE 

Professional counselling and support for rural people  
provided by rural people 

 

Southern Agcare provides: 

• Individual and family counselling 

• Community Support Services 

• Aboriginal Counselling and Support 
Counselling is a conversation to help you make sense of feel-

ings and situations. 
 

Call Pearl 0427 241 381, Bill 0427 441 459 or Sally 0427 192 
155 for an appointment. 

 

Southern Agcare has been providing a service to the  
communities in the Great Southern for over 27 years. 

 

PO Box 105, Gnowangerup WA 6335 
T 9827 1552—F 9827 1636 

southernagcare@westnet.com.au—
www.southernagcare.org.au 

 



 Topics November 2018 Page 35 

 

 

3697 

Broomehill Central Fire 
Brigade  

Electric/gas spit cooker 
FOR HIRE 

Supply your own gas 
bottle 

Cost is $50.00 
Contact Neil on 

0417939684 

 

Make your local Tambellup store your ‘one stop’ shop for your merchandise                 

requirements with proven backup sales & service. 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY 

LOCAL SERVICE                                                       

8am -5pm MON-FRI                                                                                    

PH 08 9825 1430   FAX 08 9825 1432                   

MOB  0447 227 844 

CALL IN TO SEE THE FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

 

Merchandise      Livestock       Insurance       Wool       Real Estate           
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Abby’s Sheep Poo & 

Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for delivery 
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Tambellup Railway Platform 
Email—coralgreen@bigpond.com 

www.threadsonlinewa.com 

9825 1542 
Open Tuesday and Thursday  

10am—3pm, or by appointment. 
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Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 
12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  
Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

SUPER SPREADING AND GRAIN CARTING 

RING KEVIN HUEPPAUFF 0427 961 810  

Email:broomehill@bigpond.com 
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                  

BUILDER REGISTERED CONTRACTOR 

All Construction Work, Renovations, Extensions 

and Alterations 
 

MURRAY COOKE 
 

Licenced Asbestos Removalists,  

Insurance Work, Bathrooms 
 

0403 381 428 

T 9824 1694 

F 9824 1750 

Email mlc51@ymail.com 

 



Topics November 2018 Page 40 

 

 

Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 
From 6.30am 

7 days per week 
 

• Home made pies, sausage rolls and 
pasties 

• Ice creams & jelly cups for the     
children 

• Cooked breakfast available 
• Fresh Bread 

• Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 

Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 

 Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 

Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than 

broadacre! 

Slashing service also available 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 
Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

Geraldines Restaurant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu 

BYO 

Open Friday to Sunday 

Lunches, Afternoon teas and Dinner 

Bookings preferred 
 

*Seniors card discounts available* 
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POSTAGE  
PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM: TOPICS 
TAMBELLUP CRC 
34 NORRISH ST 
TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                        

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320                                                           

P: 08 9825 1177                         F: 08 9825 1187              E: tbtopics@gmail.com             W: www.tambelllupcrc.net.au 

Would you like to submit 
something into  

TOPICS? 

 
Its easy!! 

 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand into the Tambellup CRC, 
Broomehill or Tambellup Shire  

Office. 

Or for further information contact Kristy  

0417 986 653 

 

STRICT DEADLINE 
25TH OF THE MONTH 

5PM 

NOVEMBER 
6 BH GOLF AGM 

6 MELBOURNE CUP 

12 COFFEE WITH A COP—TAMBELLUP 

13 AROMATHERAPY & ESSENTIAL OIL 

WORKSHOP 

15 COUNCIL MEETING 

16 TA FISH AND CHIPS 

20 TA BUSINESS CENTRE AGM 

22 TA CRC AGM 

26 COFFEE WITH A COP—BROOMEHILL 

 

DECEMBER 
2 TA VFES COMMUNITY BREAKFAST BBQ 

6 TA LIONS SENIORS CHRISTMAS LUNCH 

13 TA CRC Christmas Pop-up Markets 

16 BH COMPLEX CHRISTMAS PARTY 


